
 

 

 

All-Stakeholder Meeting 
Thursday November 4, 2021 
Time: 2:00-4:15 pm EST 
Location: Zoom Webinar (registration information sent out to members only) 
*For questions or comments please contact Sara Otte at sara@employersforumindiana.org 

 

AGENDA: Presentations can be found at https://employersforumindiana.org/  

I. Welcome                     
Gloria Sachdev, BS Pharm, PharmD 
CEO and President, Employers’ Forum of Indiana  
 

II. Keynote           
Christa-Marie Singleton, MD, MPH 
Chief Medical Officer 
Office of Policy Analytics & Population Health (OPAPH) (proposed) 
Office of the Associate Director for Policy and Strategy (OADPS) 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
 

III. Overcoming Vaccine Hesitancy Panel Discussion                      
Jerome Adams, MD, MPH 
Executive Director of Health Equity Initiatives and Presidential Fellow,  
Professor of Practice in Pharmacy Practice and Public Health  
 
Lana Dbeibo, MD 
Assistant Professor of Clinical Medicine 
Medical Director for Infection Prevention - Methodist Hospital 
Division of Infectious Diseases  
Indiana University School of Medicine 
Indiana University Health 
 
Tim Ingle, MBA 
Senior Vice President, Red Gold 
 

IV. Forum Hospital Value Dashboard Beta Launch         
 

V. Employers’ Forum of Indiana Work Group Report Outs                 
Pharmacist Provider Status  
Veronica Vernon, PharmD, BCPS, BCACP, NCMP 
Assistant Professor of Pharmacy, Butler University 
 
Physician Payment Strategies 
Linda Wilgus, CPA CMPE 
Executive Director, Northwest Radiology Network 
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Hospital Value Report  
Gloria Sachdev, BS Pharm, PharmD 
CEO and President, Employers’ Forum of Indiana 
 

VI. Forum Year in Review 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Biographies 
 
Christa-Marie Singleton 
 
Dr. Christa-Marie Singleton is the Chief Medical Officer in CDC’s Office of the Associate Director for Policy, and 
Strategy where she serves as the senior medical advisor regarding clinical to community population health 
interventions to improve health and control costs. 
 
She represents CDC on the National Alliance of Healthcare Purchaser Coalitions’ Board of Governors, as a 
Steering Committee Member for the Atlanta Regional Commission for Health Improvement, and served the 
CDC COVID-19 Response as a subject matter expert spokesperson and as the Associate Director for Science 
and Science Lead for the Chief Health Equity Office Unit. 
 
Prior to joining OADPS, Dr. Singleton was the senior medical advisor in CDC’s Division of State and Local 
Readiness where she was the lead architect of the inaugural edition of CDC's Public Health Preparedness 
Capabilities: National Standards for State and Local Planning. 
  
Dr. Singleton has served as the chief medical director for the Baltimore City Health Department’s Office of 
Public Health Preparedness and Response, the director of the Bureau of Disease Control at the Baltimore 
County Department of Health, and the senior analyst for maternal and child health at the Association of State 
and Territorial Health Officials. She has worked nights and weekends as a pediatric physician and is board 
certified in Public Health and General Preventive Medicine. 
 
Dr. Singleton has been recognized by the White House Fellowship Program as a 1997 national finalist, received 
the 2011 “Outstanding Scientific Award” Employee of the Year Award by the Atlanta Federal Executive Board, 
and was selected to be a member of the 2020 class of the Nashville Health Care Council Fellows. 
 
Jerome Adams 
 
As the 20th U.S. Surgeon General and a prior member of the President’s Coronavirus task force, Dr. 
Adams has been at the forefront of America’s most pressing health challenges.   A regular communicator 
via tv, radio, and in print, Dr. Adams is an expert not just in the science, but also in communicating the 
science to the lay public, and making it relevant to various audiences.  
  
Dr. Adams is a licensed anesthesiologist with a master’s degree in public health, and ran the Indiana 
State Department of Health prior to becoming Surgeon General. In the State Health Commissioner role 
he managed a $350 million dollar budget and over 1000 employees, and led Indiana’s response to Ebola, 
Zika, and HIV crises. Notably, Dr. Adams helped convince the Governor and State Legislature to legalize 
syringe service programs in the state, and to prioritize $13 million in funding to combat infant mortality. 
As Surgeon General, Dr. Adams was the operational head of the 6000 person Public Health Service 
Commissioned Corps, and oversaw responses to 3 back to back category 5 hurricanes, and to a once in a 
century pandemic. 
  
In addition to his recent COVID19 work, Dr. Adams has partnered with and assisted organizations as they 



 

 

 

navigate the opioid epidemic, maternal health, rising rates of chronic disease, the impacts of rising 
suicide rates in our Nation, and how businesses can become better stewards and stakeholders in 
promoting community health. 
 
Lana Dbeibo 
 
Dr. Lana Dbeibo serves as Assistant Professor of Clinical Infectious Diseases at Indiana University School of 
Medicine and the Medical Director of Infection Prevention at Indiana University Health Methodist Hospital. Dr. 
Dbeibo is also a Master of Public Health student at the Richard Fairbanks School of Public Health at Indiana 
University and is a certified Implementation Science Scholar at Indiana University. She has been working in the 
field of quality and safety to improve patient outcomes in the hospitals for the past 5 years and has several 
publications that focus implementation of processes centered around reducing preventable harm to patients. 
Throughout the COVID pandemic, in addition to being part of the COVID response planning and policy 
development and implementation at IU Health, she has been a member of Indiana University's Medical 
Response Team and the Director of the COVID-vaccination initiatives for Indiana University across the state. 
She also led the training and deployment of Indiana University's medical students as part of the vaccination 
workforce throughout the state of Indiana. She has participated in numerous townhalls, webinars, and panel 
meetings to combat vaccine hesitancy throughout the state of Indiana and nationally, particularly with 
minoritized populations. 
 
Tim Ingle 
 
Tim is the Senior Vice President at Red Gold and the founder of the company’s Business Leadership Team, 
which guides the company’s overall sales, business strategy and operating philosophy to address business, 
operational, and employee needs. Tim reports to the CEO and plays the lead role in helping to chart the 
corporation’s key organizational initiatives to attract, energize, and develop top talent across the company. He 
also leads the company’s Business Improvement Strategy process, and serves as a key advisor on 
organizational values and engagement strategies across Red Gold’s entire organization. In addition to Red 
Gold, Tim served as an Operations Manager for the Quaker Oats Company and spent four years of progressive 
responsibility with the Walt Disney World Company in Orlando, Florida. 
 
A few of Tim’s civic areas of involvement or distinction includes Board of Director of Folds of Honor Indiana, 
January 2020 to present, Teaching and Mentoring Communities – Board of Directors 2010- 2015; including the 
National “Plate of Bounty Award” in 2011 representing stewardship and leadership, Purdue University (West 
Lafayette &amp; Anderson) – Academic Advisory Board Member, College of Technology (2005 – 2017); 
Distinguished Alumni, Anderson University Graduate School of Business 2010; USA Hockey Level 5 Masters’ 
lifetime Coaching Certification; Madison County Leadership Academy Graduate (2000); Indiana Chamber of 
Commerce K-12 Education Committee, and Noblesville Preservation Alliance. 
 
Tim earned a Bachelor of Science in Technology, Leadership, and Innovation from Purdue University, College 
of Technology in 1991 and later earned his Master’s degree in Business Administration (MBA) in 1999 from 
Anderson University’s Falls Graduate School of Business. 


